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 Psalm 51:12 states “Restore unto me the joy of thy salvation…” It is always a great blessing to see an 
individual come to know Jesus Christ as their personal Savior. This past month two teen boys from our 
community asked Jesus Christ into their hearts. Please rejoice with us for their salvation and may you also be 
challenged to go back to your day of salvation to remember and restore that joy. The word joy not only notates 
the idea of gladness, cheerfulness, and exultation, but in the Greek, joy also carries the meaning of “to thrive”. 
God, through Jesus Christ and the free gift of salvation, not only gives us eternal life but also with this joy we 
have the power to live a life that is thriving for the Lord.

 We also praise God for His continued faithfulness in providing “full houses” in our attendance this past 
month to our Sunday and Wednesday MTC (More than Conquerors) services. We recently added back having a 
Koinonia Fellowship Luncheon whenever there is a 5th Sunday in a month. September’s 5th Sunday was extra 
special as it was the birthday of one of our youth and his parents treated the congregation to pizza, cake and ice 
cream.

 The church recently received a letter from a Poamoho Community Board member. It stated that they are 
still open to seeing what possibilities there would be for Poamoho Bible Church to have a permanent meeting 
place in the village. Our vision prayer request continues to be that we could either purchase or lease the parcel of 
land that is located at the entrance of Poamoho Village. The lot is approximately 18,000 square feet and our 
plans, Lord willing, is to have three buildings which would include a sanctuary, fellowship hall, classrooms, 
office and with a possibility of a prophet’s chamber.

 October brings us into our fall schedule for the church calendar of events. On Wednesday, October 31st we 
will be having our Fall Festival. Following our service that day we plan to have games and candy for the 
children. Our continued prayer request is to be able to connect with new families of the community and also to 
re-connect with those who we may not have seen in a while.

 Mahalo Nui Loa for your prayers, thoughts, emails, text messages, monetary gifts, etc. We are so 
encouraged by all of our “Prayer Warriors” as we are reminded in James 5:16, “The effectual fervent prayer of a 
righteous man availeth much.”


